

Dear Ladies

The day to vote for dissolution of the CLCGA and create Cornwall Golf Ltd has eventually arrived.

Throughout the entire process of unification we have been very mindful that the merger is not seen as a takeover by either the men or the ladies. This is an equal partnership.

We have recruited a strong board who have the passion and vision for long term growth of golf in Cornwall.

Cornwall Golf Ltd - Board Members

Chair Caroline Hume-Kendall

Finance Director

Performance & Development Director

Championship & Competitions Director

Director of Club Support

Governance Director

President

Nikki Hodge

County Operations Manager

David West

Peter Brooks

Simon Harper

Martin Edwards

Carole Waights

Nikki Hodge

Let me tell you a little bit about how we will ask you to vote:

At the 12th November Delegates Meeting – you will be asked to vote on 2 resolutions:

- 1. Dissolving the CLCGA and creating Cornwall Golf Ltd.
- 2. The affiliation fee being £15 for 2026.

We have attached a copy of the resolution proposed by Amanda Harvey and Seconded by Mo Hammond.

You will have an opportunity to ask questions before the vote.

Due to the rules of the Association a decision made by the delegates must be ratified at either an AGM or EGM. As this is a special resolution we need to hold an EGM (see the CLCGA constitution) which has a quorum of 60 people. We have therefore agreed to hold

an EGM prior to the AGM on 1st December, information of this will be sent at least 14 days beforehand. We have included the Unification timeline for you.

Assuming the vote goes according to plan the AGM to be held on 1st December will be the last AGM of the CLCGA and one that we should celebrate please encourage the ladies of your golf club to attend.

Should you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Carole Waights
Chair of the Unification Working Group

Telephone 07711157607 Email carolewaights@gmail.com